Orford Energy Committee

Minutes of the Meeting

April 16, 2019

Orford Town Offices

7:00

Present:  Ted Cooley (Chair), Mark Blanchard (Vice Chair), Emily Bryant, John Miller, Jordon Sutherlin, David Smith and Robb Day (Secretary).

Ted opened the meeting at 7:02.  Ted informed the group that there will be no Selectboard representative coming to future meetings.  February minutes were discussed and one error was noted and a name was changed from Larry to Andy.  Mark motioned to accept the minutes with corrections and John seconded, all were in favor.


Ted asked David as Facilities Coordinator to speak to current projects.  It was agreed that the OEC would like to see David remain as Facilities Coordinator and become part of the OEC.  Ted agreed to contact the Selectboard about getting David a key to the Town Offices and to be nominated to become a member of the OEC.  Ted also mentioned that the Selectboard has set up June 26th as the meeting with the OEC to discuss its activities.  David informed the group that there have been no news to report as Facilities Coordinator.  He felt that the position he holds should have a binder of information that will allow future facility coordinators to do their job more effectively.    Jordon asked if this position should have it's own e-mail address, Ted agreed and would ask the Selectboard.  The Orford IT specialist is Alan Tredwell, from Twin bridge Services out of Washington, NH.  Ted mentioned that the OEC e-mail address is orfordenergy@orford.us.


Ted moved to the next item on the agenda, the Town Office.  Jordon has not heard from Mike Wright or Andy.  He has a call into another contractor, Bob Howard, and has not heard back from him either.  Mark asked if Jordon had contacted any of the recommended contractors from the NH Preservation Alliance letter.  Jordon had not at this time and Mark felt that these contractors may be worthwhile to contact and agreed to do so.  Emily followed up on the meeting with the NH Preservation Alliance and listing a building would not prohibit modifications to the building on the interior or exterior but would allow us to apply for grants.  Ted mentioned The NH Moose License Plate Grants and well as LCHIP.  Emily mentioned that according to the OEC survey filled out at Town Meeting, the majority of respondents were in favor of fixing the building.  Jordon was concerned with possible utility issues in the basement such as electrical and plumbing.  
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Robb felt that these are issues that need to be addressed in any foundation work so it should not be an issue to a contractor.  Mark suggested putting the survey on the List serve.   John felt that the survey was already answered  by a reasonable cross section of the population in Town.  Jordon thought we needed more information from contractors.  Mark felt that Mike Wright could be contracted to excavate behind the Town Office to repair drainage issues and to learn more about the foundation issues while working.  All agreed that this would be a good idea and Ted asked Jordon to contact Mike to get an estimate of costs.  It was agreed to present this information to the Selectboard in May.


Mark mentioned that everyone has been sworn in as members of the committee.  Ted agreed.


Jordon reported issues regarding his weatherize work done on his house.  He found that he had half of the required 20 “ of blow-in insulation in his attic.  He has followed up and is waiting a response from the company.


John motioned to adjourn at 8:03 and Jordon seconded.  All were in favor.


Minutes were taken by Robb Day 
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